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PURPOSE OF REPORT

The purpose of this report is to submit the outcomes of the Community Services Committee meeting
held on Wednesday 27 April 2004.

The meeting was attended by Lesley Keast (for Item 1 only), Peter Laloli, Neville Bennett, Bob
Shearing and Tony Sutcliffe.

An apology was received and accepted from Mike Mora. In his absence, Peter Laloli assumed the
role of Chairperson for today’s meeting.

1.

HORNBY YOUTH WORKER PROJECT — APPLICATION FOR FUNDING

The Community Development Adviser, Sockburn (Denise Galloway) presented a report seeking
Board funding of $20,000 for recreation programmes delivered by the Hornby Youth Worker
Project.

Michael Tan, a trustee of the Community Development Network Trust, was also in attendance.
The Community Board previously agreed to allocate $20,000 from 2005/06 Board project
funding, which would cover the cost of programmes for one year. There is now an opportunity

to contribute the additional $20,000 from the Youth Initiatives Fund (2004/05) to complete this
commitment within 2006/07.

The Committee was supportive of the Youth Worker Project, and its recommendation to fund
the second year of programmes is recorded in clause 4 of this report.

NORTH HORNBY HEALTHY LIFESTYLES PROJECT — APPLICATION FOR FUNDING

The North Hornby Community Recreation Coordinator (Gina Stewart) presented a report
seeking Board funding of $20,000 towards the continuation of the project to ensure that the
objectives can be achieved.

The Committee was supportive of the project, and supported the request for funding of the
programmes beyond the (present) December 2005 completion date; its recommendation is
recorded in clause 4 of this report.

TAIAHA WEEKLY TRAINING PROGRAMME

Gina Stewart presented a report seeking Board funding of $6,000 for a Taiaha weekly training
programme, to be run at the Te Whare O Nga Whetu multi-cultural centre in Hei Hei. Tane
Keepi (Trust Chairperson) and two of his tutors were in attendance at today’s meeting also.

The training sessions will be managed and facilitated by Te Tohu O Tu Trust.

The Committee supported the request, and its recommendation is recorded in clause 4 of this
report.

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS

(a) That the Community Board allocate $20,000 to the Hornby Youth Worker Project to
enable the youth worker to plan (for two consecutive years) relevant programmes,
activities and initiatives.

The funding source is the Youth Initiatives Fund 2004/05.

(b)  That the Community Board allocate $20,000 towards the continuation of the North
Hornby Healthy Lifestyles Project.
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The funding sources are the Community Initiatives Fund 2004/05, to the sum of $14,000,
and the Discretionary Fund 2004/05, to the sum of $6,000.

(c)  That the Community Board allocate $6,000 towards the establishment of a weekly Taiaha
training programme.

The funding source is the Discretionary Fund 20004/05.
CHAIRPERSON’S RECOMMENDATION

That the committee’s recommendation be adopted.
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